MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Planning Board


DATE:
November 27,2007


SUBJECT:
Alternative Energy Amendments

Introduction

At the request of the Town Council, the Planning Board has reviewed a variety of alternative energy technologies and what obstacles to their use that may be found in the Zoning Ordinance. Below is a summary of the status of that work.

Overview of alternative energy technologies

The Planning Board based its initial review on an analysis prepared by Code Enforcement Officer Bruce Smith (See attached). The Board made the following conclusions:

•Solar power - Solar panels are currently allowed under the Zoning Ordinance provisions. Stand alone panels would need to meet current setback requirements. No amendments to the Zoning Ordinance are needed.

•Wind power - Wind power is not allowed under the current Zoning Ordinance. Amendments to allow wind power should be drafted. More below.

•Tidal power - Tidal power technologies are still being tested. Some structures may be needed at the shore, which may not be allowed under the current zoning, however, the structures needed would depend on the technology selected. It would be difficult to anticipate that need at this time, therefore no amendments to Shoreland Zoning are recommended.

•Outdoor Wood Boilers - The Code Enforcement Officer expressed concern with the polluting nature of this kind of alternative energy. Recently adopted state emission standards, however, address this issue so the Planning Board is not recommending amendments at this time.

Wind Power

The Planning Board reviewed information including the specifications for a new small wind turbine, called the skystream, as well as sample ordinances, the state wind map, and attendance at the wind energy workshop. The general conclusion of the Planning Board is that wind energy should be pursued in Cape Elizabeth. The Planning Board has drafted proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance that would allow installation of one windmill for residential or other use. 

The Board has also received suggestions that the Town should undertake a pilot project to install a windmill. The Planning Board strongly supports this idea, pointing to the efforts of the City of Saco, and further suggests that the transfer station may be an ideal location.

Conclusion

The Planning Board will be holding a public hearing on Zoning Ordinance amendments on December 18, 2007 and intends to provide a final recommendation to the Town Council by the end of the year.

